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agriculture to housing. Now, there's one more area in which the technology is being
incorporated -- and it's one that will have widespread and long-lasting impact: clothing. The
solar fabric concept is a blend of current fiber-based solar technologies and hydrogels. The
goal? To create a low-cost, lightweight, and recyclable alternative to the popular, thin-film
solar PV panels used to harvest the energy from sunlight. "We’re talking about the 'artificial
skin' concept that could be a new type of power generation," said researcher Bin Ding, a
materials scientist at Beijing University. The structure of the solar fabric looks like a
miniaturized solar panel, and because the fabric incorporates graphene, it is highly
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conductive. (Graphene is a material made up of sp2-hybridized carbon atoms arranged in a
honeycomb-like lattice.) Graphene is also quite transparent, so the artificial skin can gather
sunlight with no obstructions. In a recent study, Ding's team developed an artificial skin that
can be applied to cotton and wool to generate power from light. The textile was able to
generate almost 10 percent of the energy that traditional thin-film solar panels could. The
research was published in the journal Science. Cotton and wool can be spun into textiles and
woven into cloth, which makes them cheaper to produce than traditional thin-film PV panels.
They are also more flexible and less expensive to transport than thin-film PV panels. "The
fabric is easily woven or knit, and it is lightweight," Ding said. "So, it is expected that the
textile will replace the PV technology in the near future." Although textile-based solar
technology isn't as thin as thin-film solar panels, it can still generate significant amounts of
power, and the material is recyclable, making it a promising candidate for real-world use.
"It’s flexible, and it can be knitted or woven into fabrics, so it 4bc0debe42
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